Election Commission City of Aurora, Colorado February 24, 2022 7:00 p.m. Virtual Meeting

Call to Order: Bill McCartin called the meeting to Order.

Roll Call: City Clerk Rodriguez called roll

Members Present: Mike Seufert, Lori Gimelshteyn, Bill McCartin, Scott Irvin

Staff Present: Kadee Rodriguez, City Clerk; Dave Lathers, Senior Assistant Attorney; Cecilia Zapata, Deputy City Clerk

Approval of Agenda: Bill McCartin motions to approve the agenda, with redistricting discussion moved to the next agenda; seconded by Mike Seufert. Motion passed.

Approval of Minutes: There were no minutes to approve.

Election of Officers: Bill McCartin motions to move election of new officers to the next meeting; seconded by Lori Gimelshteyn. Motion Passed.

Appointment of Election Commission Member: Bill McCartin motions to have new members Lori Gimelshteyn and Mike Seufert review old applications and interview videos of previous applicants for the board and have a recommendation ready by the next meeting; seconded by Lori Gimelshteyn. Motion Passed.

2023 Redistricting: Bill McCartin begins discussion regarding 2023 redistricting. Discussion is had on how precise the census is in regards to the voters. Kadee Rodriguez describes the previous redistricting timelines to the Commission. Further discussion will be had in next meeting.

Adjournment: Motion by Bill McCartin to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Lori Gimelshteyn. The meeting adjourned at 7:44 pm.

Bill McCartin, Vice Chair